
Subscribe to the Global
Methodist Newsletter!
Keep up with all things GMC by
having their newsletter sent right
to your email! You can use the
link and QR code below!

MONTHLY

NEWSLETTER

It’s almost hard to believe that, one year ago, Aldersgate began a new
season in its legacy of ministry to Southern Illinois. And two years ago,
the dream of a new Methodist denomination officially came to life. As I
sat in the pews during our Celebration Sunday service, and as we
shared communion, I imagined the saints of Aldersgate’s past and
wondered if 160 years ago, those faithful charter members would have
imagined the legacy of ministry that has affected thousands of people,
born through their faithfulness. During the service, as I glanced around
the sanctuary and watched a new generation lift hands in worship, I
tried to imagine the ministry they would lead decades from now and
the fruit it would bear. It seemed beyond my imagination. 

In the last few weeks, we’ve celebrated 16 people making professions
and recommitments of faith through the waters of Baptism. Nine adults
made professions of faith as new members of Aldersgate. And two
people would surrender their lives to Christ in quiet moments at the
altar, following our worship services. 
 
God has been so very faithful to Aldersgate. I am confident that as we
commit to faithfulness to Him in this new season, He will continue to
unfold blessing upon blessing to this church family. I firmly believe that
“much fruit” is coming, and that we’ll be reaping a bountiful harvest of
transformation together.
 
May it be so.
Pastor Sarah
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Meet our new Serendipity Senior Ministries
Leadership Team! Lynda Laningham, Sandy
Simpson, JoAnn Swafford, and Jone Smith.

A great photo from our Shepherds Team Quarterly Training night! We are so thankful for the
dedication and hard work of this team and for the safety and care they provide to our congregation.

Our Missions Committee serving at the Come
and See event for Churros and Chocolate! It
was a great night filled with fellowship and the
powerful word of God.
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A special THANK YOU

to Tina Benesh of

SOUL Photography

and Beth Shaw of

Be&Co Photography

for capturing these

beautiful moments!
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MAY 14TH - 11:30AM-3:30PM 
(LUNCH PROVIDED)

QUILTERS GONNA QUILT

QUILTING B'S AND WANNA B'S
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Wednesday Ministries on Pause for the Summer!
All Wednesday night activities, other than our student ministries, will be 
on pause for the Summer! Students will continue to meet.
We’ll see you this fall! 

Soup Kitchen Volunteers Needed!
We are needing volunteers for May 28, 29, 30, 31. 9:00AM 
to 12:30PM. Please contact Lynne Redden.  

01    Mike Reel                     
02    Callahan Roper 
03    Roger Jeter
04    Sally Dodge  
09    John Payne
12    Mary Marks
15    Sherry Smedshammer        
        Jack Midence
19    Bruce Griffith
20    Brian Fisher
         Katie Swinford
         Rodney Laningham
21    Tammy Wood
23    Carolyn Winters

     

     

MAY
ANNIVERSARIES:
13    Ron and JoAnne Swafford
30    Riley and Katie Swinford


